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MINISTERS AND CHURCHES 
Jonesport, Me., 

Jano85, 1951. 

Dear Highway: 
We are having a great time at Jonesport, 

souls are praying through at the church, par- 

sonage and in their own homes. We do praise 

the Lord for victory. 

Would like to give notice that I am open for 

a call to pastoral work for the ensuing year, 

in the will of the Lord. 

Yours truly, 

H. S: MULLEN. 

Dear Brethren: 

Enclosed please find $2.00 for my renewal 

to the Highway. 

I am appreciating the paper as it gives us 

“News” from our friends and brethren in Can- 

ada, all of whom are engaged in the same 

glorious war-fare as we are, endeavoring to 

reach and bless the lost of earth. Greatly ap- 

preciate Bro. Dow's editorials as well as the 

other articles and church news. 
Kindest regards to all whom I know and 

with every good wish believe me to be always, 
Brotherly, 

D. E. WILSON. 

Greetings to “Highway” Friends: 

In this writing we wish to say “Thank You” 

to all the kind friends and Church Groups who 

remembered us with Christmas remembrances, 

booklets and parcels. May the Lord continue 

to bless you all richly is our prayer. 
The Booklets were beautiful and much ap- 

preciated as we remembered each one. How- 

ever we can name the church groups who sent 

parcels as follows: Beals, Fredericton, Have- 

lock, N. S., Millville 3, Moncton, Port Mait- 

land, Sandford, Westchester. To all we ex- 

press our sincere appreciation and pray God 

to make us all usable in winning souls to Him. 
Yours to serve for His glory, 

R. H. and MRS. PARKS. 

Westchester Station. 

Dear Bro. Dow: 

Would you print the following notice in the 

Highway please :— 
Having given my resignation for this church 

year, I am open for a call for the coming 
church year. 

BEV. AL. BLATKS. 

Rev. E. R. Watson, pastor of our churches 

at Calais and Crawford, Me., has resigned his 

pastorate there and is open for a call. 

The church at Millville begins special ser- 

vices on March 6th, with Rev. Lowell Yeetts, 

of Indiana, as evangelist. The meetings are 

scheduled to run through Easter Sunday D.V. 

Pray with us that the church will be greatly 

strengthened, and that many souls will be 

brought into the fold. 

J. A. OWENS. 
For the past few years I have been attend- 

ing University. Having received my B. A. last 
May, I decided to take up post graduate work 

for a year. I expect to receive my B. Ed. next 

May, and will be open for a call to pastoral 

work during the next church year. 

We often think of you, Mr. Dow, in your 

field of labour, and pray that the God of Wis- 

dom and Grace will be your guide as you con- 

tinue to serve Him. May you receive many 

tokens of providential bounty in this great 

service of the King. 

LIC. WILFRED E. GREEN, 

Box 825, Sackville, N. B. 

PERSONALS 

Dear Sir: 

Pelase find enclosed money order for re- 

newal'and back pay for The Highway. 

I have taken the paper for years, and I 

enjoy it very much. 

Yours in Christian fellowship, 

MRS. ELLA LUNN 

Head of Millstream has been hit recently 

by an epidemic of colds, etc. Mr. and Mrs. 

Walter Hayes and their son, Arvard, and Mrs. 

Hilyard Hayes, and Miss Erma Hayes have all 

been down with pneumonia, under doctor’s 

and nurse's care. 

Alex Hayes also has been quite ill again, but 

we are glad to say they are all on the way 

to recovery. 

You will please find enclosed money order 

for $2.00 to pay for my Highway. You will be 
hearing from me again next month. We do 

enjoy reading this beautiful little paper. Sorry 

to find myself in the arrears, but do want to 
keep this paper coming to my home. Thanking 

you, 
MRS. JOHN GORMAN. 

Dear Brother: 
Enclosed find the sum of $5.00 to pay for 

the Highway. We have neglected paying this 

but would not want to be without this wonder- 
ful paper in our home. 

Yours truly, 
HAROLD KING. 

To Editor of Highway: 

Please find enclosed postal note for two 
dollars for copies of Highway for 1951. I enjoy 
reading its pages very much. Wishing the 

churches and all its people great blessings 
through the coming year. 

Sincerely, 

MRS. ANNIE CROWELL. 

A CORRECTION 

Marysville, N. B. 
Dear Brother Dow: 

I noticed with concern a letter in The High- 

way of Jan. 15th with my name attached. 

It had to do with an appeal for funds to 

purchase a car for Brother Charles Sanders. 

I do not know who wrote it, but it certainly 

was not written by me. 

REV. F. A. WATSON 

Dear Brother Dow: 

The sailing date of our outgoing mission. 

aries, Miss Smith and Miss Chase, has been set 

ahead to Feb. 5th. I will try to keep people 

informed of any change. 

Our special meetings with Brother Coch- 

rane as evangelist are going well so far, and 

we are expecting great things from God's 

bountiful hand as we walk in the light. We 

will be continuing over the 21st or longer, as 

the Spirit leads. 

Yours in Him, 

P. H. GREEN 

In a recent letter from Rev. H. L. Robert- 

son, of Butte, Montana, he is rejoicing over 

God’s blessings on his work. Excellent attend- 

ance at all services, Young People’s meetings 

especially good. Finances coming in beyond 

all needs. $1,347.00 in treasury and all hills 

paid up to date. A spirit of revival is on, many 

confessing their need of salvation. Another 

church not far off, says they have a lot of 

young people who want to be saved, and want 

Brother Robertson to come and tell them how. 

We rejoice with Brother Robertson that God 

is working with him.—Ed. 

QUARTERLY MEETING NOTICE 

The Quarterly Meeting of District No. 1 will 

convene with the church at Woodstock, March 

1—4 inclusive. Will all of the pastors on the 
District attend if possible, also see that two 
delegates are present from each church, and 
that a written report be sent in to be read at 
the business meeting on Saturday afternoon. 

Let us begin to pray for a great Quarterly. 

District Secretary, 

MRS. J. A. OWENS. 

WHAT SEEK YE IN 1951 

To avoid aimless wandering, one must have 
a definite purpose in life. It is fitting that we 
should at the beginning of a new year ask 
ourselves what we are going to seek through- 
out it. 

In the first instance, the most important 
objective a person could have is to be in right 
relation to God. Without that, one cannot 
have the proper perspective, 

There are doubtless many persons whose 
deepest longing in this year is to be at peace 
with God. To all such we would say, peace 
has been made by the Lord Jesus Christ. 
He “made peace by the blood of His cross.” 

He “bore our sins in His own body on the 
tree;” and shed His precious blood for their 
remission. “Therefore being justified by faith 
we have peace with God through our Lord 
Jesus Christ.” (Romans 5:1). 

Faith is taking God at His word in spite of 
fears and feelings. The moment you act upon 
the bare Word of God in this important mat- 
ter, you will be at peace with God. He is 
thoroughly satisfied with the work of His Son 
on the cross for sins; it only remains for you 
to be satisfied with it. 
Disabuse your mind of fear and disregard 

your feelings, but rest wholly upon the un- 
failing Word of God, for “hath He said and 
shall He not do it? hath He spoken and shall 
He not make it good?” (Numbers 23:19). 
For those of us who are saved, the message 

is: “seek those things which are above, where 

Christ sitteth no the right hand of God. Set 
your affection on things above, not on things 
on the earth. For ye are dead, and your life 
is hid with Christ in God. When Christ, who 
is our life shall appear, then shall ye also 
appear with Him in glory.” (Colossians 3:1-4). 

WEDDINGS 
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Miss Lois Stevens and Mr. Kenneth Guthrie 
were united in marriage on the 30th day of 
November 1950. The marriage ceremony was 
conducted at the bride’s home by Rev. W. L. 
Fernley. 

Kresteff—Bonewa 

Miss Elena Bonewa became the bride of Dr. 
Assen Kresteff on December 28, 1950. The 
ceremony was held in the Reformed Baptist 
Parsonage and was conducted by Rev. W. L. 
Fernley.


